
From: Humbert, Jacob <jacob.humbert@vermont.gov>  
Sent: Friday, July 29, 2022 2:10 PM 
To: Leah Korce < > 
Cc: AGO - Info <AGO.Info@vermont.gov>; Jandl, Lauren <Lauren.Jandl@vermont.gov>; Mishaan, Jessica 
<Jessica.Mishaan@vermont.gov> 
Subject: RE: Public Records Act request, 7/13/22 
 
Leah Korce: 
 
Thank you for clarifying your intent to narrow your July 13, 2022 request to only what you have 
excerpted below from your July 18, 2022 e-mail.  My apologies for the confusion.  With that, I can 
estimate that the fees to be assessed to process your request will not exceed $50.00 and so, as I 
previously mentioned, will plan to reach out to you with any responsive non-exempt records by the end 
of the day Tuesday, August 2, 2022. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Jacob A. Humbert, Assistant Attorney General 
Director, Administrative Law Unit 
Vermont Attorney General’s Office 
109 State Street 
Montpelier, Vermont 05609 
(802) 828-0276 
jacob.humbert@vermont.gov 
Pronouns: he/him/his 
 
PRIVILEGED AND CONFIDENTIAL COMMUNICATION: This communication may contain 
information that is privileged, confidential, and exempt from disclosure under applicable 
law.  DO NOT read, copy or disseminate this communication unless you are the intended 
addressee.  If you are not the intended recipient (or have received this e-mail in error) please 
notify the sender immediately and destroy this e-mail. 
 
From: Leah Korce < >  
Sent: Thursday, July 28, 2022 10:26 AM 
To: Humbert, Jacob <jacob.humbert@vermont.gov> 
Cc: AGO - Info <AGO.Info@vermont.gov>; Jandl, Lauren <Lauren.Jandl@vermont.gov>; Mishaan, Jessica 
<Jessica.Mishaan@vermont.gov> 
Subject: Re: Public Records Act request, 7/13/22 
 
EXTERNAL SENDER: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the 
sender. 
I did not narrow my request to mirror my original June 29th PRA. I narrowed the scope of my July 13th 
PRA in my email from the 19th to the following: 
 
If it helps narrow the search, I’m looking for records regarding when (approximate month or date) the 
practice of including  “do not darken my door” or “non-rehire” clauses was eliminated in State of 
Vermont employee settlement agreements per the AGO and any communications regarding not 
including such clauses in SOV employee settlement agreements to Governor’s office and/or DHR.  



 
It is the above narrowed scope related records I am seeking; not a cost estimate of the original 13th 
request as that request was narrowed on the 19th.  
 
The denial reason below is non-responsive to the PRA from July 13th, as narrowed on the 19th. 
 
Again, a response to my July 13th PRA - narrowed on the 19th, was due on the 10th business day which 
was yesterday. What date can I expect my response?  
 
Thank you, 
Leah  
 




